Caring for children is probably the most important job in any society. Because of this, all mothers and fathers should be required to take a course that prepares them to be good parents.
To what extent do you agree or disagree with this view?


There is no doubt that upbringing and nurturing of children is one of the most crucial tasks in any society. While childcare courses have certain benefits, I believe that they are better to be optional rather than obligatory.
It is true that parents need some knowledge and experience in order to raise their children in an appropriate way. Training courses usually offered by government could be very useful for those guardians who have a child. As the child grows up, parents will face a lot of changes in the kid's behaviors, caused by both physical changes, like puberty and social influence, such as friendship. A well-prepared parent will anticipate the challenges, which leads to a less stressful parenthood. They can also be given instructions to figure out a solution whenever a problem appears. Without such knowledge, they maybe suffer from anxiety because they cannot handle the situation.
Despite the positive effects mentioned above, I believe that parents should be given the option to attend classes. Many parents are now living in the extended family, so they can learn children-raising skills from their mothers. Besides, with the development of the Internet, parents are able to have access to a wide variety of childcare knowledge on websites such as YouTube according to their own preferences. Such methods can be alternatives to give parents broad understanding about taking care of children.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In conclusion, although caring for children is the most vital matter in the society, it is not necessary for parents to take training courses. Learning from grandparents and via the Internet can be better substitutes.
